CEMETERY TRUSTEE MINUTES 6/22/23
Meeting opened at 6 PM. Jim and Beth attended; Cheri away.

First item on agenda was approving minutes from last month as well as ones from 12/12/22 and
9/21/22. All three were scanned and Jim & Beth approved. Beth will send them to the town.

OLD BUSINESS;
Water on at Proctor (repairs done & donated by Tony French)

Water on at Lakeview, but only 40 pounds as opposed to 60 of pressure. It does drop down to
20. Sediment around the point could be getting blocked. Tony donated his time in repairs and
said that we have to make sure we blow out the pipes particularly at Proctor when the water is
turned off. We may want to hire someone to do this.

Hobb-Sweat fencing. Dale has been notified that we are going with his quote. He said he
would take the contract to Elita at town office. Elita has the contract and we need to pick it up or
go there to sign.

New Veteran flags were placed. Poor attendance. Dana and Jane Slayton did Lakeview. Dana
& Cheri did Proctor and Old North Cemetery. Bill Keyser did all the smaller ones for us. We
need to figure out how to involve more people in helping. Maybe get one of the AEMS school
classes to help?

Gravestone cleanup was done on June 3rd with 6 volunteers. There will be 4 other dates
scheduled for this cemetery. Will need ladders to reach the top of some of the monuments.
Future dates are June 24, July 15, July 24 and August 12. Cheri will put article in the Beacon.

NEW BUSINESS;
There is a grave in Old North Cemetery where the stone is no longer glued to its base. We will
add that to our repairs in the fall.

The Trustees of the Trust fund had a meeting. Beth & Cheri attended. The group is doing
research and will work with us to understand the intent of the Trusts and see if we can combine
some or most of them and understand how they can be used.

Mowing. It seems to be going well. Looked good for Memorial Day.

Meeting adjourned at 6:20 PM

Respectfully submitted,
Beth Frost, Sec’y



